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Choose an item. 

 

DEPARTMENT: Public Works Department 

FROM: Errick Thompson, Deputy Director of Public Works 

MEETING: October 17, 2022 

  

SUBJECT:  

Consider approval of an Engineering Services Contract with Freese and Nichols for the design 
of Alsbury Blvd- Ph. 1B from Candler to Hulen in the amount of $360,500. (Staff Contact: Errick 
Thompson, Deputy Director of Public Works) 

SUMMARY:  

The extension of Alsbury Boulevard serves as a key connector to the SH121 Chisholm Trail 
Corridor.   

Phase 1 (Candler to Hulen Street) was completed on May 31, 2018, and included the 2 inner 
lanes and a 10 ft. shared use path on the south side of the right-of-way limits. This Phase 1 project 
obtained the full 120’ right-of-way to allow for future design and expansion of the outside lanes to 
be done at a later date.  

On September 6, 2022 Council adopted the City Manager’s Budget which included additional 
capital projects. One of those projects is Alsbury Blvd- Ph. 1B, widening from two to four lanes 
between Candler Dr. roundabout and Hulen St. roundabout including the northern 10 ft. shared 
use path. This project will complete design in fiscal year 2023 and begin construction in fiscal year 
2024.  

Design for Phase 2 (Hulen to CR 1020 near Prairie Grove Ln. including bridges) is currently 
underway and scheduled to be completed late summer 2023, with construction following in fall of 
2023.  

A future Phase 3 extends Alsbury Blvd. from the end of Phase 2 near Prairie Grove Ln. to CR 914 
(future Lakewood Dr.). Phase 3 design procurement is underway. Staff anticipates completing the 
design and right-of-way acquisition for Phase 3 in Summer of 2024. 
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OPTIONS:  
1) Approve an Engineering Services Contract with Freese and Nichols for the design of 

Alsbury Blvd- Ph. 1B from Candler to Hulen in the amount of $360,500.00.  
 

2) Deny an Engineering Services Contract with Freese and Nichols for the design of 
Alsbury Blvd- Ph. 1B from Candler to Hulen in the amount of $360,500.00.  
 

RECOMMENDATION:  

Approve an Engineering Services Contract with Freese and Nichols for the design of Alsbury 
Blvd- Ph. 1B from Candler to Hulen in the amount of $360,500.00. 

 

PRIOR ACTION/INPUT (Council, Boards, Citizens): 

N/A for specific project limits. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

 

Fund:  Impact Fees Area B  

Account : 301-0000-228-0802 

Amount:  $360,500.00 

Project Number:  ST2302 

 

STAFF CONTACT: 
 
Errick Thompson 
Deputy Director – Engineering 
Public Works Department 
ethompson@burlesontx.com 
817-426-9610 
 


